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ISSUE BEFORE THE BOARD: Adoption of course substitution process for the Associate of Arts Oregon Transfer (AAOT) degree.

BACKGROUND: 
The State Board of Education (along with the State Board of Higher Education) has the responsibility of approving Joint Boards Articulation Commission (JBAC) proposed amendments/updates for the AAOT. The commission, in collaboration with the Oregon Association of Higher Education and Disability board of directors, has developed course substitution guidelines. The following language is recommended by the commission regarding course substitution policy:

For purposes of the Oregon AAOT degree, no student with a disability shall be denied the degree or the benefits flowing therefrom with respect to admission and matriculation at a state university because the student has been granted an academic adjustment or program modification in any course required for the AAOT degree. This provision includes course substitutions when granted as a disability accommodation in the manner prescribed by the student's community college. This provision may not necessarily apply to major specific course requirements or prerequisites. 

Oregon Community Colleges will consider a course substitution request on a case-by-case basis, based on the student’s disability as determined by documentation as long as there is no substantial change to the course learning outcomes. Before considering a course substitution, assistive technology, tutoring, or other reasonable accommodations will be considered in an effort to enable the student to succeed in standard course work. However, nothing in these guidelines should be interpreted as requiring the student to attempt and fail a standard course, including one made more accessible through reasonable accommodation, before consideration will be given to a request for course substitution. A course substitution will not automatically be made simply because the student has documentation of a disability impacting a particular area of academics. Requesting a course substitution should follow the process listed below.

1. The student must request a disability-related course substitution through the designated Disability Services representative and provide appropriate documentation. 
2. The Disability Services Office will contact the vice president or college designee to determine whether the substitution course would result in a substantial change in the course learning outcomes.
3. If the substitution would result in a substantial change in the course learning outcomes, the substitution will be denied. 
4. If the substitution does not result in a substantial change in the course learning outcomes it will be approved. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the board approve the course substitution process/policy.
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